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As per Chapter 61, (2007 Legislative amendment)., Board of Trustee Relationship;

TAC.61.61, At the last regular meeting of the Board of Trustees during the calendar year, the President of the
board shall make a public announcement of the names of the board members who have completed the required
continuing education, who have exceeded the required hours and who are deficient. The Board President must
insure that this information is reflected in the minutes of the meeting and that it is made available to the press.
In compliance with the above the following statement should be read by the Board President:

ANNOUNCEMENT:
State law requires that:
1. In aboard member’s first year of service, he or she shall receive at least ten hours of continuing
education in fulfillment of assessed needs.
2. Following a board member’s first year of service, he or she shall receive at least five hours of continuing
education annually in fulfillment of assessed needs.
3. A board president shall receive continuing education related to leadership dutics of a board president as
some portion of the annual requirement.

As Board President, I am advising all members of the Board of the above requirement and would like the
minutes to reflect the board members which require additional training.

As of January 1, 2010, through November 30, 2010 School Board Members have received the following hours
of training:

Pat Campos — 15.00

Juan A. Molina — 16.25

Ricardo Molina, Sr. — 13.50

Juan Roberto Ramirez — 37.00

Judd Gilpin - 16.50

Ricardo Rodriguez — 26.50

Javier Montemayor, Jr. - 5 (Newly elected Board Member on Nov.2, 2010}




